SANTON DOWNHAM PARISH COUNCIL 
MEETING HELD ON MONDAY, 5th SEPTEMBER 2022 AT 7.00 PM
M I N U T E S
In attendance:   

Michael Mackender (Chairman)

Andrew Butcher (Vice Chairman)


Sylvia East (Parish Clerk)

Paul Brown 




Ann Landells



                          Debbie Cock    
Member of Public: Mrs Christine Field 
Note:  Mrs Field arrived late for the meeting which had already commenced.
1. The Chairman opened the meeting and thanked Mr Andrew Butcher for standing in for him at the meeting on the 4th July.

2. Apologies had been received from our County and District Councillors
3. There were no declarations of interest on items on the Agenda
4. Minutes of the Meeting held on the 4th July 2022 were duly signed as a true record
5. Parish Clerk’s Report
· The Parish Clerk updated the Councillors regarding the  bank balance which currently stands at £15,595.57.  Advised there remained the second half of the Parish Clerk’s salary to be paid and all of the expenses relating to the Village Sign.  The Council were reminded that £3,400 Locality Budget Donation plus a further £1,000 still to be received is set aside to cover the village hall sign expendidture. 
· The question of changing the Mandate at the Bank was raised and the Clerk advised a new third signatory was required.  It was agreed Mrs Landells would act as third signatory and this will be duly arrangd.
6. The issue of  handing Trusteeship of the Village Hall back to the Parish Council was discussed and frankly took up far too much of the meeting.  The Trusteeship will be handed over formally in the near future at which time a Sub Committee of both Parish Council members and Villagers will be formed.   
7. Parish Councillor’s Reports

Mr Butcher – raised the matter of verbal complaints being made to him about the noise at Little Lodge at one of their special events.  The Council were unsure they would be able to bring any pressure to bear, but advised
such complaints should always be made in writing.  
Mr Brown Queried whether we should change our meeting night as we do appear to quite consistently clash with the Planning Meetings  our County and District Councillors have to attend.  Mrs Cock was asked if she might be able to ascertain the dates so that in future our Parish Council Meetings can work around the Planning Meetings
8. Chairman’s Report

· The Chairman advised he had been questioned  about the height of the Village Sign and demonstrated a cut out of the size of the sign yet to be attached to the post.  It was agreed with the sign being attached the height would seem to be more reasonable. 
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· A discussion then followed regarding timing of the unveiling and the Chairman will come back to the Council with some dates.

9. AOB

Mention was made of the fact the waste bins were being removed from the Picnic site and it was remarked this would no doubt be the cause of future complaints.  This of course is not a Parish Council responsibility.
Mrs Field asked if she could make a comment and was allowed to take the floor.  She mentioned some facebook references to the booking of the hall, in which the comments were that people trying to book the hall  felt they received a non committal reply.   It was relayed back that since the hall is to be returned to the Trusteeship of the Parish Council who would then have to form a Sub Committee, it was not possible to commit to all requests for bookings especially Weddings, since at this time the hall is not set up to manage such events.  It was also advised since the hall no longer runs a bar, when advised of this the reaction tends to be that there is no interest in taking a booking forward .  When informing of the bar situation the advice given has been that a Bar Management Company or bringing in drinks to be given to their guests were possiblities.  Very few queries have in fact been received over the last year.  The Parish Clerk agreed this was not a perfect solution but given the realities existing at this time there is not much that can be done.   It was remarked very few bookings will be taken in future for evening events as the hall likely may well focus more on meeting, conferences and similar such bookings but that each request will be considered individually.  Where the hall was available village resident requests would take precedence.
10. Date of next Meeting was set for the 21st November 2022
The Meeting closed at 8.25pm
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